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	Comments


The real time Balancing Energy Service (BES) is a service that was designed to accommodate the small inaccuracies between the submitted balanced schedules and dispatch based on actual physical conditions in real time.  We believe the root cause of the desire to expand the use of the real time BES is the inability of power marketers and other bilateral market participants to economically and efficiently meet the day ahead market needs of certain buyers and sellers.  There is a market liquidity gap between the ERCOT real time BES and the bilateral market.  Due to this market liquidity gap, certain buyers and sellers are forced to rely on the ERCOT real time BES for more than it was intended.  We believe the Market Participants should focus on a day ahead market with the proper structure to meet those needs to economically and efficiently fill the market liquidity gap ( i.e. maximize such market liquidity) instead of modifying the BES to do something that not all the Market Participants believe it was intended to do.  

If PRR404 is adopted to force the real time BES into a “spot market”, then the Market  Participants should be prudent by requiring best practices to such an activity.  At the top of the list would be to accelerate cash collections as close to real time as possible as is the best practice in all credible markets.

The market liquidity gap exists right now and needs to be filled right now.  Either PRR404 will be approved or Resources and Retail Electric Providers will be forced to either pay the high cost of power marketer spreads or to pay the high cost of ERCOT collateral requirements to meet their needs until an economic and efficient day ahead solution is adopted.

The credit issues related to this PRR concern ERCOT, and if PRR404 is recommended to the Board, it should contain a significantly accelerated cash payment provision as is the best practice in all credible markets.  

ERCOT’s preference is that this PRR be remanded to the appropriate work group to be replaced by a more complete solution to fill the market liquidity gap – preferably one designed to maximize such market liquidity.  ERCOT believes that the right problem to be solved is the market liquidity gap described above and, for the reasons described above, we believe that the participants should look to solve that problem without expanding reliance on BES for these market needs.    
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